
 

 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

October 19, 2022 

 

Ryan Clark 

Centerline Communications 

750 West Center Street, Floor 3 

West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

rclark@clinellc.com  

 

RE: EM-T-MOBILE-108-210604 - T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing 

telecommunications facility located at 48 Westchester Road, Colchester, Connecticut. 

Notification of Completion Received/Additional Condition Requirement Outstanding. 

 

Dear Ryan Clark: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a notice of completion of construction for the above 

referenced facility on October 3, 2022. Thank you for providing this information.  

 

The Council approved the above referenced request for exempt modification in a Decision Letter dated 

June 28, 2021 (enclosed) with the following conditions:  

 

1. Prior to T-Mobile’s antenna installation, the antenna mount modifications shall be installed in 

accordance with the Mount Analysis prepared by Tower Engineering Solutions, dated April 

26, 2021 and stamped and signed by Mustapha Assi; and 

2. Within 45 days following completion of equipment installation, T-Mobile shall provide 

documentation certified by a Professional Engineer that its installation complied with the 

recommendations of the Mount Analysis.  

 

The completion notice does not contain documentation certified by a Professional Engineer that T-

Mobile’s installation is in compliance with the Mount Analysis mentioned above.  

 

Therefore, the completion notice is not in compliance with the conditions of approval at this time.  

 

The Council recommends that T-Mobile provide the above referenced documentation on or before 

November 18, 2022. If additional time is needed to gather the requested information, please submit a 

written request for an extension of time prior to November 18, 2022. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please call the Council office at 860-827-2935. 
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file:///S:\EMS_TS\1_BYTOWN\WestHartford\SoQuakerLa\T-MOBILE\em-t-mobile-155-181001_outstandingconditionltr_southquakerlane.docx 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MB/IN/emr 

 

Enclosures: Construction Close out correspondence dated October 3, 2022 

        Council Decision letter dated June 28, 2021 
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